City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Public Safety Committee

Municipal Hall, Council Room

174 S Eyder Avenue
Tuesday March 18, 2008

5:30 p.m.
 

 Mayor: Jeffrey Fahl

Committee members:  Laddy Hlavacek, Jay Reinke, and Elvis Presley.

Department Heads:  Police Chief David A. Sonntag, Fire Chief Jim Pisca

City Administration: Mary Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.  This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.
1.   Call to Order (presiding officer)

          a) Greeting

          b) Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

          c)  Pledge of Allegiance.
2.   Roll Call

Laddy Hlavacek ____ Jay Reinke ____ Elvis Presley ____ Mayor Jeffrey Fahl ____

3.   Public Comments
4.   Approval of minutes 
5.   Discussion/Action items:

a) Fire Department Updates 
   b)  School Liaison Program
c) Communications Grant Update
d) DOT Grant Acceptance
e) CEDEP Grant Update
f) Part-Time Officer Training Update 
g) Police Department Updates 
h) Set next meeting date & agenda
i) Adjournment
Meeting Minutes

Public Safety

March 18, 2008

Chair Laddy Hlavacek called the meting of the Public Safety Committee to order at 5:34 p.m.
Present:  Laddy Hlavacek, Jay Reinke, Elvis Presley, Jeff Fahl, Chief David Sonntag, Lt Hauschild, Chief Jim Pisca, Mary Willett.

Presley/Reinke motioned to approve the minutes with the correction noted to change “do” to “so”.  Carried.

Chief Pisca reported that the department has fought 3 fires since the committee last met:  Jim Gabay property on Solberg, Tim Denzine in the Town of Flambeau and Matt Kelly in Lugerville.
Dynamic Fan has been successful in assisting the department with fixing the tanker:  #442’s electrical problems are now solved.
#444 has had air dryer problems and Chief thinks it is finally fixed.  He believes it was design changes.

Chief Pisca has three grant applications in the works:  Jenny Jones, 

American Gas Association and Dairyland Power.  He is reapplying to Marquip and Jeld Wen and has supplied the tax id number to Georgia Pacific.
Chief requested services of the Grants Committee.

David Sonntag and Michael Hauschild will check the Homeland Security Oversupplies list to see if anything would help with the Fire Department and report to Jim Pisca on the results of the perusal.  

Chief Sonntag stated that the school liaison program is in the talking stages.  Currently, he is looking at the program and is wondering whether it is desirable or feasible.  The school district comprises the largest single source of calls from the department.  The department responds to the school and average of 3-4 times per day.  

The committee directed the Chief and Clerk to research whether the schools can be charged back fro services.

The Federal level dollars are to be freed up on April 1st, posted for 60 days, and then at the end of the summer, the department can complete the order for radios – pure digital.

NORDEG will fund 3 portable radios and a mobile radio.

The DOT grant that has been offered to the Chief is to offset salary for traffic enforcement.  Reinke/Presley motioned to accept the DOT grant for $10,000 for traffic enforcement support.  Carried.

CEDEP grant:  Computer systems will resolve all the recent computer problems the department has been experiencing by the end of the month (3 computers had to be replaced) – the grant is very timely.

Kate McDonald and Mark Brotske have completed their training.  They will start their training up in Park Falls next month.  Karrie Gorton will graduate April 11th.  Her training will be shorter since she has more familiarity with the City.

XXXXXxstatistics on service calls and summary of what you want here…..David Sonntag to fill in………or delete……
The next Public Safety Committee was set for Wednesday April 2nd at 5:30 p.m.

Reinke/Presley motioned to adjourn.  Carried.  Meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk-Treasurer
